
Sponsor:  ROBERT J. GOLEC

ORDINANCE NO.       

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING ORDINANACE #7702 ENTITLED “AN
ORDINANCE ESTABLISHING A NON REVERTING FUND FOR THE
COLLECTION OF PENALTIES”.

WHEREAS, The City has enacted Ordinances regulating sources
of air pollution and establishing penalties for non-
compliance; and

WHEREAS, the Indiana Department of Environmental Management
require by statute, rule or regulation, the use of
penalties recovered to be used solely for the purposes of
the Hammond Department of Environmental Management; and

WHEREAS, a fund must be established to collect the
penalties generated by the enforcement of any environmental
ordinance with those funds being utilized for the purposes
of the Hammond Department of Environmental Management.

WHEREAS, the Council is concerned over the proper
expenditure of said penalties.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED by the Common Council of the
City of Hammond:

That Section 4 of Ordinance 7702 is struck in its entirety
and replaced with the following language.

Section 4:  The Director of the Department of Environmental
Management shall prepare a proposed Letter of Authorization
that contains a detailed proposal of expenditures from the
approved expense accounts.  The Council shall review such



proposed Letter of Authorization, and if in agreement,
approve it by majority vote,  allowing the Director to
proceed with expenditures listed.

BE IT FURTHER ORDAINED  by the Common Council that this
ordinance shall be in full force and effect from and after
passage, signing by the President of the Common Council and
approval by the Mayor.

PASSED by the Common Council of the City of Hammond, on the
      day  of             , 1995.

                              
    ROBERT A. MARKOVICH, PRESIDENT

ATTEST:

                        
    Gerald Bobos, City Clerk

PRESENTED BY ME, the undersigned City Clerk of the City of
Hammond to the Mayor of said City for his approval on the        
day of           , 1995.

                        
     Gerald Bobos, City Clerk

The foregoing Ordinance No.         consisting of two (2)
typewritten pages, including this page was            by
the Mayor
on the        day of        , 1995.

                              .
     Duane W. Dedelow, Jr., Mayor
     City of Hammond, Indiana



PASSED by the Common Council on the        day of       
,1995
and           , by the Mayor on the       day of       ,
1995.

                        
     Gerald Bobos, City Clerk


